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The Kiwanis e DGE
Kiwanis Club of  Ottawa founded 1917            Serving the Children of  the World October 11/02

Head Table
October 18/02

1. Debra Lynn Menard
2. Sharon Walsh
3. Doug Wilson
4. Dr. Elaine Jolly
5. President Rick
6. Major Cliff Hollman
7. Mark Max
8. Dawn Morewood
9. David Kardish
10. Myrna Beattie

Greeters:   Wayne French and
     Val Wilkins

Raffle tickets:   Peter Nadeau

Friday,  October 18/02  12:30 pm Chateau Laurier, Adam Room

Members’ attendance on
Oct 11/02 - 80

On the menu:   Roasted Tom Turkey with stuffing, potatoes and gravy.  Pumpkin Pie with whipped cream.

Meeting Friday, Oct 11/02

Father Joe LeClair spoke about his
personal experiences which made
him realize that we must be open
to change otherwise situations we
run into may cause us to be angry
or fearful.  By changing our way
of  looking at things, our paradigm
shift, we can be prepared and our
spirit will not be affected.

President’s thought for the
Week:
Never work before breakfast. If
you have to work before breakfast
- eat your breakfast first.

President’s Rose

David Daubney, Vice-President on
our Board of  Directors was
commended for his professional
support and input on our board, as
well as his support of  many of  our
club projects.

Dr. Elaine Jolly, OC, MD,
Director  of the Women’s Health Center,

will highlight the  opening of the

Shirley E. Greenberg Women’s Health Centre

which  will be dedicated to providing a comprehensive
and integrated program for the diagnosis and treatment

of  disease and the promotion of  health for women of  all ages.
This unique Centre, to be located on the Riverside Campus of  the

Ottawa Hospital, will integrate the medical and social components of
wellness to improve the health of  women through enhanced

knowledge and specialized resources for women’s health.

Did You Know???

In 1988 the Kiwanis Club of
Ottawa provided some of  the
start-up costs to help get  the 911
Emergency Hotline Campaign off
the ground.  Today 911 receives an
average of  800 calls per day.

(President Rick will be presenting a
Did You Know each week)
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Committee Meetings

Tue Oct 15  Programme 6:30 pm Lord Elgin Hotel
Wed Oct 16   Interclub 7:30 pm Delta Hotel mtg room

  Youth & Comm. 12:00 Les Morin’s office
Thu Oct 17    Medical Foundation 12:00 Paul

Poggione’s home
Mon Oct 21  Board of Directors 5:45 Staples 403 Bank

  Legacy For Life 12:00 location tba
Mon Oct 28Cadet Committee 7:00 pm Alex Dayton

Seniors Centre

Upcoming Meetings

Oct 25 Ray Hession, Chair of  the Board of
Governors,  The Ottawa Hospital

Nov 1 Michael Harris, host of  “Michael Harris Live”
    at CFRA and author of  7 books. His subject
    will be “Canada’s Correctional Services”.

Nov 8 Remembrance Day Luncheon, Major General
Lewis McKenzie

Nov 15  David Levine (not from the hospital)
Nov  22  Merv Beckstead, Ottawa Carleton District

School Board
Nov 29 Michel Vennet, Federal & Industrial Bank

Membership Roster

We should have the new rosters
available before the end of  the
month.

Raffle prize
Congratulations to Sheri Farahani
who won the raffle of  a nice polo
shirt donated by Matt McGrath,
and to Ian Hendry who won the
pen and pencil set donated by Mike
Zanon. Thank you for donating,
Matt and Mike, $153 was raised for
our General Account.

PLEASE NOTE:  The office
does not have a  supply of  raffle
prizes and needs a weekly prize
donated by our members.
 If  you have an  item that would be
suitable, please contact the Kiwanis
office.

The Kiwanis eDGE is published by:
The Kiwanis Club of  Ottawa
63 Sparks Street, Suite 601
Ottawa, ON   K1P 5A6
Phone  (613) 233-1900
Fax       (613) 233-3718
Website:  www.ottawakiwanis.org
email:  office@ottawakiwanis.org

Board of  Directors, Executive
President Rick Barrigar
Immediate Past President Richard Munro
President-Elect Janet Dodds
Vice-Presidents David Daubney

Derek Finley
Honorary Treasurer Bill Gosewitz
Honorary Secretary Harold Feder

Directors (9)
Sam Bhargava Neil McDonald
Myrna Beattie Michel Podeszfinski
Walter Boyce Mike St. Louis
Lynda Campbell Chris Thompson
Ross Christensen

Administrative Manager & eDGE editor:
Rita Harper

Membership Dues $270.00

Effective October 1we have paid
Kiwanis International  for Annual
Membership Dues for all members
as of  September 30/02.

All Active and Senior members
have been sent their yearly
Membership Dues Invoice from
our office for $270.00 dated
October 15/02 and payment is Due
On Receipt..

Members who have given the
office prior approval  will have the
charge of  $270.00 automatically
processed on their credit card.

The Oct-Dec luncheon fees of
$221.00 were mailed out to all
Prepaid members on October 1
and we thank all members for their
promt payment.

Roster Changes

Resignations:
At the Board of Directors meeting
of  September 23 the Board agreed
to remove the following members
from our membership list:

Art Dowd
Byron Martin
Cas Sotelo
Jack Warner

Proposed For Membership
The Membership Committee has
approved the application of  Brian
Bird, Sales Manager  of  Mind
Computer Products, sponsored by
Doug McGregor and Guy
Bourbonniere.
Objections, if  any, should be received by
the Honorary Secretary of  the Club no
later than October 21, 2002.

 *** Good News Network ***
Joyce Stewart will be receiving
one of  Ontario’s Special
Achievement Awards at the
Ontario Sports Awards ceremony
in Toronto on Oct 20, for her
volunteerism  to the Ontario
Soccer Association for 28 years!

Former member David Young
was installed as Vice-President of
the Kiwanis Club of  Vancouver
alongside former member Reid
McGruer who is now a Director.
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Roasters  are secret for their own protection, but rest assured that they
are men and women who are very well known  both locally and
nationally.

Tickets are $75 each.  Corporate tables are $750 for 8 seats, which
includes reserved seating, table signage, recognition in the souvenir
program and recognition in the Ottawa Citizen.

 The following are booked to sit at the Kiwanis table:   Rick Barrigar,
Ian Hendry, John Callan, Mike St. Louis, Janet Dodds, Lynda Campbell,
Michel Podeszfinski and Vic Jones.

Roast for Jim Watson -
Captain Canada

Fundraiser for the Easter Seal Society,
sponsored by the

Ottawa Citizen, Via Rail and the New
RO Cable 6.

October 16, 2002
5:30 - 9:00 pm

Hellenic Banquet Centre,
1315 Prince of  Wales Dr. Ottawa

UPCOMING INTERCLUBS   for information contact Phil Rossy,
Chair of the Interclub Committee   270-8297

The Kiwanis Club of  Ottawa-
Vanier is organizing its 44th
Annual Charter Night.

On Saturday, October 18, in the
Kiwanis Hall-Richelieu Vanier at
300 Peres Blancs Street, they will
be hosting a Murder Mystery by
the Big Time Murder Productions.

Tickets are $40 per person with
cocktails at 6:00 pm and the
Murder Mystery dinner begins at
6:30 pm.

To participate in an interclub,
please contact Chair of the
Interclub committee, Phil Rossy at
270-8297.

Members’ Christmas Party.
It’s not that far away!!    Mark your
calendars for Friday, November  29,
2002

We will be meeting at the
Restaurant International at the
Algonquin College, 1385
Woodroffe  Ave.

Further details to follow.

  RIF - Reading Is Fundatmental

Here we go again!  This is our 5th
year reading to the junior and
senior kindergarten children of
Connaught Public School.

Most of the regular readers will be
returning, but they could use more
readers.  Can you spare 1 hour per
week?  Our reading times are
Monday to Friday from 9:00-10:00
a.m and 1:30-2:30 p.m. Do you
have a relative or a friend who
would be interested?

All volunteers require a TB test and
a police record check.  Please
contact Ross Hadwen for more
information.

There is a high percentage of
poverty in this school and they are
looking for good warm second-
hand clothing, boots, sneakers, hats
and mittens, to be given to students,
as needed.   If  you can help, call
Ross at 225-8179

               The Royal VisitThe Royal VisitThe Royal VisitThe Royal VisitThe Royal Visit
Ottawa Itinerary

Sun. Oct 13
12:05  MultiFaith Thanksgiving

celebration on Parliament Hill
1:00  National War Memorial
7:00 Dinner at Museum of

Civilization with PM Chretien

Mon  Oct 14
11:10  RCMP Equestrian Ctr and
presentation of  the RCMP Musical
Ride
2:45 Tree Planting  at Rideau Hall
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12 New Members               _     28 Resignations                                     __

Doug McGregor
William Shenkman
Phil McNeely
Donna Drummond
Siva Chidambaram
Bruno DiChiara
Debra-Lynn Menard
Doug Wilson
Guy Milne
Peter Nadeau
Lee Storm
Stephen Emond

Sister Betty Ann Kinsella
Ted Digel
Reg Gilstorf
Jean Filion
Kathleen Holst
Leo Labrie
Leslie Coates
Krys Rudko
Mike Chambers
Rosanne Beamish
Sister Maco Cassetta
Lucille Rousseau
Tom Donnelly
Ron Petersen

Larry Parisien
Claudia Coburn
Michael Findlay
Ken Birchall
John Sabourin
Todd Norton
Mike Shaughnessy
Art Dowd
Jack Warner
Byron Martin
Cas Sotelo
Tom Keogh
Dave McAlhone
Stan Greenwood

Membership Statistics for the year October 1, 2001 to September 30, 2002
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Minto has once again partnered with Children’s Hospital of  Eastern Ontario (CHEO) to bring you
the  Grand Prize Dream Home in the 2002 Dream of  a Lifetime Lottery.

This year’s Grand Prize is the biggest ever - a Million Dollar home called the Warwick, located at
picturesque 90 Winding Way. At 4,677 square feet, this mansion offers 5 bedrooms and 4 ½
sumptuous bathrooms, including a private guest suite on the main floor. This home  comes
complete with seven designer appliances and luxurious, upgraded finishes throughout. The lot is
fully landscaped, including a deck with hot tub and gazebo.

Don’t miss your opportunity to tour this spectacular showhome before it is awarded to a lucky
winner in January 2003. Map to the Warwick.

The Warwick is open  for viewing:
Monday - Thursday 12:00 pm - 8:00 pm
Saturday & Sunday 12:00 pm - 5:30 pm   - During this time  tickets will be sold by the

Kiwanis Club of  Ottawa and are recognized as part of  our
Kiwanis allotment of  tickets to support CHEO

Other prizes include $100,000 cash,  2003 vehicles,  4 Alaskan cruises,  13 Caribbean cruises, 8
Dominican Republic trips, 25 Via Rail trips, Ottawa Senators tickets, televisions and  more...

Dawn Morewood, this year’s Chair  reminds you that this is ONE OF OUR CLUB’S MAJOR
FUNDRAISERS  and we will need your help to sell all 800 tickets alloted to our club.

Schedules will be available at Friday luncheons so why not sign up for a shift, or call new member
Bruno DiChiara at 290-0389/226-2651 to volunteer.
Books of  5 can be picked up at the Friday luncheon or  call new member Lee Storm at 746-5785/
795-5166.

Tickets can be purchased for $100.00 at any Friday luncheon or by calling the Kiwanis office or
Dawn Morewood at 566-3388. As well tickets can be purchased at the Dream Home.

** Dream of  a Lifetime **


